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For the attention of Kristina Smith

Ref: 2020/1828/P - Land adjacent to Jack Straw’s Castle, North End Way, NW3 7ES
The London & Middlesex Archaeological Society [LAMAS] promotes London archaeology, local history, and historic buildings. The LAMAS Historic Buildings & Conservation Committee reviews applications for listed building consent and seeks to ensure a sustainable future for vital aspects of London's built heritage. During a recent (virtual) meeting, the Committee discussed the above planning application and made the following observations:
The proposed two new houses, by virtue of their bulk and unsympathetic design, would harm the setting of the adjoining listed buildings of Jack Straws Castle and Old Courthouse, contrary to Heritage policy of the London Borough of Camden. The development when seen from the heath would intrude unacceptably on the view of the listed buildings
We very much hope that this proposal will be rapidly dismissed.

Vicki Fox (Hon. Secretary)
LAMAS – Historic Buildings & Conservation Committee		31 July 2020
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